GREENS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING

For March 2, 2018-9:00 am

In the pro shop

Meeting called to order by- Mike De Angeles at 8:55 a.m. Minutes were approved for February 2, 2018 by members email. Present were Mike De Angeles Bill Lewis, Ron Gauvin, Doug Kuhn, Kelly Fendley, Linda Fendley, board liaison Bryan Skelly and guest Launa Morton and Tim Marvel.

General manager- Karin Shulman gave a report on the Park ballfield. It is on hold until summer.

Board liaison- Bryan Skelly gave an update on rules and regulations for the committee.

Golf operations- Nancy Moore gave a full report on golf course usage.

Golf maintenance- Ron Nesbit discussed all ongoing projects, #6 restroom renovation, new tee markers, signage and replacing the BBQ in the park. The weed encroachment/mold has been sprayed.

Old business- The committee discussed the cost for memorial benches and etcetera. Volunteers necessary for golf operations and remuneration were discussed.

New business- the committee discussed looking into cost of using artificial turf for the ballfield. Date for aeration and greens maintenance is on hold due to weather conditions. Golf annuals are due April 1, 2018.

MOTION by Kelly Fendley, seconded by Ron Gauvin to change the MEMBER GUEST cart fees to \$10.00 per cart for nine holes and \$15.00 per cart for eighteen holes. MOTION carried unanimously.

MOTION by Bill Lewis, seconded by Kelly Fendley to create a NON-MEMBER golf fee schedule of \$25.00 for nine holes, \$35.00 for eighteen holes and cart fees to \$15.00 per cart for nine holes, \$20.00 per cart for eighteen holes. MOTION carried unanimously.

Motion by Kelly Fendley, seconded by Linda Fendley to adjourn at 10:20 am. Motion carried unanimously.

NEXT MEETING will be held on April 6, 2018 at 9:00am in the Pro Shop.

Minutes by Linda Fendley